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Members At Large

Membership By State/Regional Division

National Farmers Union Members
National Farmers Union is organized in 33 states, with additional at-large members in 

every state.
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National Farmers Union (NFU) was founded in 1902 
on the principles of education, organization/legis-
lation and cooperation. I am proud to say that we 
remain true to those roots 111 years later. In 2013, 
NFU celebrated its ongoing success in these areas, 
and continued to lay the groundwork to remain the 
leading agriculture organization for family farmers, 
ranchers, fishermen, consumers and rural commu-
nities in the country.

We are proud to be a truly grassroots organization 
which is what empowers us to influence and lead. 
Here we report on the work NFU’s Board of Direc-
tors, staff and members are doing each day to carry 
out the mission of our member-driven organization.

Over the past year, we have continued to expand 
our programs for people of all ages, backgrounds 
and interests across the country. While we have 
faced challenges legislatively, we have continued to 
represent the policy determined by our members to 
Congress and other policymakers.

If you are not already a Farmers Union member, I en-
courage you to join and take an active role in your 
organization. Everyone’s voice must be heard, and 
we are here for you.

Sincerely,

Roger Johnson

Elected in 2009, Roger 
Johnson is the 14th  
president of National  
Farmers Union.
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Membership

Powered by Membership
One thing that sets NFU apart from other organizations is an ac-
tive membership that is engaged at every level, from local farm 
education to advocacy in Washington, D.C.  

Membership grows as 
people “willing and anx-
ious to build a better 
community and a bet-

ter life” unite around local issues, says Wes Sims, 
Texas Farmers Union president, where NFU was 
born 111 years ago in a schoolhouse near Point. 
Sims says Farmers Union has proven that it just 
takes 10 good citizens to “change the world.”

The primary means of growing membership 
continues to be either an invitation to join fol-
lowed by a handshake from a fellow farmer, or 

a helpful insurance 
partner bringing 
members to Farmers 
Union. In 2013, more than 40,000 members were serviced 
by NFU Property and Casualty Insurance Company, owned 
by QBE.

Insurance partnerships are 
expanding, with Hastings 
Mutual Insurance now pro-
viding a discount to mem-
bers in Michigan, Wiscon-
sin, Indiana, Illinois, Iowa 
and -- new in 2013 -- Ohio. 

Since the inception of this partnership last year, 521 
families have joined, and the good news continues to 
spread. 

Members and local Farmers Union groups who excel in 
recruitment and leadership are recognized during NFU’s 
convention. The 2013 convention, with the theme, “Mak-
ing Waves in Agriculture,” was hosted by New England 
Farmers Union in Springfield, Mass.  Among the 10 mem-
bers recognized at the 2013 NFU convention for achieve-
ments in 2012, Gary Wertish, Bessie Klose, and Alan Perish were awarded the Silver Star 
and Tom Farber the Blue Star. The star awards are the top recruitment honor bestowed 
upon individual members. Leadership awards recognized 19 counties/local divisions.

NFU members participate in a briefing 
during NFU’s Fly-In, one of our largest 
grassroots events.

Ohio Farmers Union mem-
bers gathered in Washington, 
D.C., to meet with their mem-
bers of Congress.

Minnesota Farmers Union (MFU) 
President Doug Peterson (left) and 
NFU President Roger Johnson (right) 
present Bessie Klose of MFU with the 
Silver Star Award.
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Strategic Plan
~

International
Initiatives

Planning for the Future
The NFU Board of Directors and staff undertook a strategic plan-
ning process for the organization in the summer of 2010. In 2012 
and again in 2013, the goals were reviewed and re-prioritized.

In July, the Board of Directors determined that the priority goals 
for the organization were to continue to improve marketing and 
membership growth initiatives while also improving, moderniz-
ing and increasing communications efforts. These goals provid-
ed the overarching framework for much of 2013’s work and accomplishments.

As you read through this report, you will find many areas where we are progressing to 
meet the specific targets within each goal and plans for future growth.

Leadership Around the World
International Year Of Family Farming 
The United Nations has declared 2014 the International Year of 
Family Farming. In preparation for celebrating the year, the NFU 
Board and staff have created a strategic marketing plan to com-
municate with media, consumers, family farmers and the gen-
eral public about the importance of family farming to our coun-
try and the world. This plan is aligned with the organization’s 
long-term strategic planning goals of increasing exposure and 
communications, while also growing membership.

World Farmers’ Organisation (WFO)
Robert Carlson, NFU vice president of international relations, 
continued his service as the president of the World Farmers’ 
Organisation (WFO) this year. At the General Assembly held in Japan in April, the del-

egates present took action on several policy positions, 
including trade agreement standards. The organization 
continues to expand to include more countries on its 
membership rolls. 

Sue Carlson and Erin Schneider, both Farmers Union 
members, have taken a leadership position in WFO by 
serving on its women’s committee. Carlson chairs the 
women’s committee, and Schneider was appointed to 
the committee this year. In October, WFO held a sympo-
sium in Zambia in celebration of the International Day 
of Rural Women. The meeting was successful in bringing 
together women from all corners of the world to discuss 
the challenges they face in farming in their own regions. 
The WFO women’s committee is growing, and NFU is 
proud to play a role in its activities.

Neetaben Shamik Trivedi with the 
Self-employed Women’s Association 
in India, Erin Schneider, and Marilyn 
Jalloh the Deputy Minister of Agri-
culture of Sierra Leone at the WFO 
International Day of Rural Women 
meeting.
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Education

Focus on Education
From focusing on beginning farmers and ranchers to building 
tomorrow’s rural leaders, Farmers Union’s educational efforts are 
building on both well-established and relatively new programs. 
Farmers Union is working hard to expand its educational oppor-
tunities for members from coast to coast (including Hawaii and 
Alaska), and across the nation’s heartland. Here is a summary of 
key events in 2013.
 

All-States Leadership Camp
Seventy-five leaders in the Farmers Union youth 
program from across the nation attended All-
States Camp at NFU’s Education Center June 
23-28, near Bailey, Colo. The camp followed the 
theme, “Building Ourselves, Building Our Lives.” 
Presentations were made by Roger Johnson, 
president of NFU, William Nelson, president of 
CHS Foundation and CoBank ’s Andrew Jacobs, 
executive vice president, regulatory, legislative 
and compliance. The first All-States Leadership 
Camp was held in 1936.
 
Olympic gold medalist Rulon Gardner inspired 
young adults from across the country with his 
winning ways. He grew up on his family’s dairy 
farm in Wyoming where he learned the value of 
both hard work and teamwork.
 
National Youth Advisory Council
Campers attending All-States Leadership Camp elected six of their peers to represent 
them on the National Youth Advisory Council (NYAC).  Members of the 2013-2014 NYAC 

are:  Amanda Bitz, Dickey, N.D.; Forrest Carlson, Glen-
burn, N.D.; Violet Green, Highwood, Mont.; Adam Long, 
Berlin, N.D.; Meghan Osterbauer, Benson, Minn.; and Ca-
leb Schmitz, New London, Minn. 

The NYAC traveled to Washington, D.C., during NFU’s Fall 
Legislative Fly-In.  During its capital visit, these outstand-
ing young leaders planned educational activities for the 
2014 All-States Camp and participated in leadership 
training.  In addition, they attended a briefing at the U.S. 
Department of Agriculture (USDA), visited congressio-
nal offices and toured NFU headquarters.

 

All-States Leadership camp participants 
gathered this summer for leadership activi-
ties and team-building experiences.

The NYAC traveled to Washing-
ton, D.C., in September for NFU’s 
Fly-In.
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Education

Beginning Farmer Institute
Now in its third year, NFU’s Beginning Farmer Institute (BFI) al-
lows participants to gain a working knowledge of USDA pro-
grams, risk management, bookkeeping and discussing a busi-
ness plan with a lender.  BFI sessions also focus on lesser-known 
opportunities to generate farm income and keep production 
costs in line with budgets.
 
The 2013-2014 Institute class includes: Shannan Tenze, 
Colo.; Maggie Mills, Md.; Eric Hoese, Carsten Thomas, Brent 
Krohn and Bryce Krohn, Minn.; Paul Kanning, Mont.; Josh 
Norby, James Hansen and Loretta Hansen, N.D.; Amanda 
West, Va.; and Jennifer Gibson, Wis.
  
College Conference On Cooperatives
Thanks to the organizational efforts of Farmers Union and 
the CHS Foundation, Minneapolis, Minn., is home to a sig-
nificant number of tomorrow’s cooperative leaders.  From 
across the nation, college students and instructors inter-
ested in cooperative education attended the 2013 College 
Conference on Cooperatives (CCOC) event held in February.  
CCOC attendees toured Twin Cities cooperatives, including 
CHS, Inc., REI, and 7500 York Cooperative, the nation’s first 
cooperative retirement complex. Presenters included members, directors, employees 
and managers from traditional and value-added agricultural cooperatives.

 
Farmer-to-Farmer
Several Farmers Union volunteers traveled to 
Zambia, to participate in the Farmer-to-Farmer 
(FTF) program run by the U.S. Agency of In-
ternational Development (USAID). NFU staff 
member Brittany Jablonsky accompanied El-
len Linderman, a North Dakota Farmers Union 
member, to Zambia, where they conducted 
workshops on marketing and recordkeeping 
with farmers. Alaska Farmers Union President 
Bob Shumaker also participated in the Zam-
bia program. Erin Schneider returned to the 
Republic of Senegal for a second time in two 
years. NFU works in conjunction with NCBA 
CLUSA on this venture.

 

Beginning Farmer Institute par-
ticipants toured a dairy in Min-
nesota during one of the sessions.

Ellen Linderman (right) shared her farming 
experience with farmers in Zambia on the 
Farmer-to-Farmer program.
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Education

Evening For Education
The fourth “Evening for Education” fundraiser was held in con-
junction with the NFU convention. The event generates funds 
for the NFU Foundation, which supports NFU’s education pro-
grams. 

Internships
The ongoing internship program al-
lows college students with an inter-

est in rural communities and agriculture to gain experience 
with NFU’s grassroots initiatives. Focus areas for the paid in-
ternships include communications, cooperative education, 
economics, general education, membership marketing, 
policy research and political science. 

Scholarships
NFU annually distributes thousands of dollars of schol-
arships to students furthering their formal education. 

Stanley Moore $1,000 scholarships were awarded to 
Julia Birgen of Lafayette, Colo., Hunter Huff Towle of 
Bismarck, N.D., Kelsey Schlegel of Dalmatia, Pa., Hayley 
Siroky of Roy, Mont., and Derek Tarabetz of Chamber-
lain, S.D. The $2,000 Hubert and JoAnn Seymour Schol-
arship was awarded to Kyle Knutson of Kathryn, N.D.
 
Curriculum

The 2013 theme for NFU’s education curriculum was 
“Building Ourselves, Building Our Lives.” The curriculum 

is designed to engage students using a variety of hands-on activities. Multiple lessons 
are available for students in grades 1-2, 3-5, 6-8, and 9-12, along with separate lessons 
for college students and adults. This free curriculum is available online for instructors.  

Farm Safety
NFU recognizes that health and well being of all farm and ranch families is critical to the 
future of agriculture. Recent legislative activities regarding child labor prompted NFU 
leadership to investigate methods of farm safety education and develop a plan for cre-
ating a unique, comprehensive program that focuses on decreasing severe injury and 
death on farms and ranches.

The NFU staff has conducted a series of focus group activities to discuss and prioritize 
critical farm safety topics, determine which educational methods will deliver instruction 
and training most effectively, and discover innovative ways to increase awareness and 
interest in farm and ranch safety instruction and planning.

2013 Interns:
Amy Lesperance
Anya Gandy
Samantha Paschal
Kate Giessel
Dallon Bitz
Jameil Saez
Justin Trammel

Interns Dallon Bitz (left) and Jameil 
Saez (right) met U.S. Secretary of Ag-
riculture Tom Vilsack at  NFU’s Fly-In.
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National 
Farmers 
Union 
Service 

Association

Investing in Our Future
The National Farmers Union Service Association (NFUSA) is a 
wholly-owned, for-profit subsidiary of NFU.  NFUSA explores 
business ventures and investments to increase revenue for the 
organization and enhance services to members.
 
Insurance
NFUSA owns, with other Farmers Union partners, the very suc-
cessful Midwest Agency. It is a general insurance agency that op-
erates in Kansas and Nebraska. In 2012, it purchased Eagle Agency of Bryant, Ark. Eagle 
Agency is contracted with Farmers Union Mutual Insurance Company of Arkansas as 
well as other insurance companies. These agencies serve current members and provide 
an excellent means to grow NFU’s membership base.

Strengthening the important relationship with NFU’s longtime partner, National Farm-
ers Union Property Casualty Insurance Company (NFUIC), is always a top priority. NFU 
founded NFUIC in 1945. It is now owned by QBE. Agencies owned by various state Farm-
ers Unions continue to sell their products. Crop insurance will now be available in many 
states with the NFU brand name.

Restaurants
NFUSA is invested in Agraria, a North Dakota-based 
corporation which owns two restaurants in Washing-
ton, D.C.:  Farmers, Fishers and Bakers; and Founding 
Farmers. NFUSA also invested in a new Founding 
Farmers restaurant, which opened September 2011, 
in Potomac, Md.  The restaurants are extremely pop-
ular and specialize in procuring their products from 
local farms that use sustainable farming practices. 
This past year, NFUSA invested in a third Founding 
Farmers, scheduled for a 2014 opening in Tyson’s 
Corner, Va.
 
Renewable Energy
In 2010, NFUSA entered into a joint development agreement with OwnEnergy Inc., to 
provide community wind energy services and education to Farmers Union members, 
create joint venture arrangements between Farmers Union members and OwnEnergy 
for wind energy project development, and advocate for community wind energy poli-
cies.

In 2013, NFU and OwnEnergy focused on Wisconsin, Oklahoma and New England to 
identify prospective project partners and to begin the development process for com-
munity wind projects. Exclusive financial incentives have been put in place to provide 
additional sources of revenue for the state/regional Farmers Union divisions and NFU, 
once successful projects are operational.
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Government
Affairs

Representing Family Agriculture
The battle for a new, comprehensive multi-year farm bill con-
tinued to dominate another year of advocacy. The Food, Con-
servation, and Energy Act of 2008, known as the 2008 Farm Bill, 
expired in 2012, but it was extended until Sept. 30, 2013, after 
congressional inaction. 

Farmers Union members were once again active sup-
porters both at home and in Washington, D.C. NFU 
hosted one of its largest legislative fly-ins in Septem-
ber, with nearly 300 Farmers Union members from 
across the country visiting every congressional office 
to convey the importance of passing a new farm bill 
and defending the Renewable Fuel Standard (RFS). A 
highlight of the fly-in was a press conference featur-
ing Senate Majority Leader Harry Reid, D-Nev.,  Senate 
Agriculture Committee Chairwoman Debbie Stabe-
now, D-Mich., and Neil Young, well-known musician 
and staunch renewable energy advocate. Senator Tim 
Johnson, D-S.D., was honored with the Friend of the 
Family Farmer Award for his support over the years for 
Farmers Union.

NFU and its members continued to advocate for: 
♦♦ An effective safety net for farmers and ranchers that pro-

tects against the risk of both short-term weather disasters 
and long-term price collapse 

♦♦ Mandatory funding for homegrown renewable energy 
programs

♦♦ Streamlined and effective conservation programs
♦♦ Programs that support beginning farmers and ranchers, 

including military veterans
♦♦ Country-of-Origin Labeling for meat, safood and poultry
♦♦ Direct-to-consumer marketing opportunities and local 

and regional food systems
♦♦ A dairy program that both stabilizes market prices and 

manages supply
♦♦ Policies and other efforts that ensure farm programs target 

the family farmers and ranchers who most need assistance

South Dakota Farmers Union Presi-
dent Doug Sombke (left) and NFU 
President Roger Johnson (right) pre-
sented Sen. Tim Johnson with the 
Friend of the Family Farmer Award.
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Government
Affairs

~
Mission and 

Vision

NFU stayed firmly in the forefront on a number of other timely 
issues.  The organization continues its decades-long fight for 
Country-of-Origin Labeling (COOL) of meat, seafood and poul-

try. USDA revised its COOL regula-
tions in 2013 to provide more accu-
rate information to consumers while 
meeting World Trade Organization 
(WTO) requirements. The new label 

went into effect Nov. 23. The meat-
packing industry responded by filing a lawsuit against USDA; 
NFU intervened in the lawsuit on USDA’s behalf to defend 
this common-sense law.

As Congress began its effort to reform immigra-
tion law, NFU joined forces with a number of 
other agricultural organizations to ensure that 
proposed changes to the agricultural workforce 
will have a positive impact on both farmers and 
farmworkers. 

The farm bill strug-
gles of the past two 
years have shown 
once again that elec-
tions matter. The Na-
tional Farmers Union 
Political Action Com-
mittee (NATFARMPAC) continues to support congressional 
candidates who agree with Farmers Union’s philosophy and 
legislative priorities.

NFU Mission - To advocate for the economic and social well-being, and qual-
ity of life of family farmers, ranchers, fishermen and consumers and their communi-
ties through education, cooperation and legislation. NFU advocates sustainable pro-
duction of food, fiber, feed and fuel.

Our Vision - NFU will continue to be the respected, influential and indepen-
dent national voice and coalition leader that bridges family producers and consum-
ers on behalf of a vibrant and growing grassroots membership.

Musician and renewable en-
ergy advocate Neil Young, 
Sen. Debbie Stabenow, NFU 
President Roger Johnson 
and Sen. Harry Reid with Sen. 
Stabenow’s Golden Triangle 
Award.

New COOL labels went into 
effect Nov. 23, giving the con-
sumer more specific informa-
tion about the origins of the 
meat they are buying.

Farmers Union members ask questions 
during a briefing at the Fly-In.
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Audited
Financials
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Audited 
Financials



14 • NFU Year in Review
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Financials

Expenses dropped significantly in 2009 and again in 2010 due to numerous staff vacan-
cies and efficiencies gained through a single office location after the consolidation of 
the Denver and Washington, D.C., offices. Several grants were also secured by the NFU 
Foundation and NFU which offset significant staff salary expense.

The increase in expense seen in 2011 reflects completion of the first year of full staffing 
in the office since 2008 as well as a number of insurance initiatives and reorganizational 
and membership development projects in several state divisions.

Most of these projects continue in 2012 including a partnership with Hastings Insurance 
in several states as well as continued support for state and regional development initia-
tives.

Write Washington Corner
When: Monday, February 10, 
2014 12:00 AM to Tuesday, 
February 11, 2014 12:00 AM.
Location: 
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Martha Van Dale 
Director of  
Finance

Brittany Jablonsky
Director of Advocacy 
Communications

Maria Miller 
Director of  
Education

Guy Rusche 
Director of  
Development
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